Eastern Kentucky University

Staff Council

Minutes

Meeting of April 12, 2005

Call to Order

Chair Laird called the meeting to order on Tuesday, April 12, 2005 at 10:05 a.m. in the Teleconference Room of the Student Services Building.

Members present were:  Crystal Barger, Beverly Burrus, Denise Conner, Anne Cross, Stephanie King, Lisa Laird, Jey Marks, Bennett Rowe, JoAnn Storie, Carol Thomas, Hossein Vaez, and Staff Regent David Williams.  

March Minutes

The Minutes of the meeting of March 15, 2005 were approved as submitted.  

Chair Report

Staff Regent David Williams was asked to report on actions and discussions of the recent Board of Regents meeting.  He reported the budget for 2005-06 was a major topic of discussion.  Health insurance options to be offered to the faculty and staff for the coming year were approved.  These options eliminated the HMO plan previously offered, but included an economy plan, which would be more affordable to the faculty and staff if they chose that option.  The Anthem Low-Option and High-Option plans are also being offered as in the past.

The Staff Emeritus Proposal was approved with a slight modification allowing staff emeritus status to be bestowed upon staff members that had already retired.  A copy of the approved policy is attached to these Minutes.

Regent Williams also reported the Board had approved a significant tuition increase which both he and the Student Regent voted against.

Various other topics included:  additional revenues provided for faculty and staff equity adjustments, additional need-based scholarships, and additional monies for a contingency fund.  Also approved were honorary degree recipients for commencement and some academic changes.

Standing Committee Reports


Issues and Benefits Committee
Chair Vaez reported the major topic covered in the University Health and Benefits Committee was the acceptance of health insurance.  It was agreed to offer both a low-and high-option insurance plus a new economy plan which would be more affordable for those having difficulty paying the health insurance benefits.  The HMO previously offered will no longer be an option.

The Issues and Benefits Committee agreed to work on a proposal for a Staff Internship Program similar to the Academic Administrative Internship Program for Women and Minorities, which will be submitted to the entire council for approval when completed.

There was also discussion regarding the Sick Bank Policy currently in place at EKU.  Some businesses and industries allow a person giving sick leave to select the person to receive the leave.  After further discussion, it was agreed the policy currently in place would better serve the needs of the university’s employees.


Communications Committee

Chair King reported the committee had met and agreed a spotlight on a staff member in the EKU Update would be good recognition.  It was decided that guidelines need to be developed for both the selection of and the possible questions for the staff member to be recognized.

Inquiries had been made as to the Eastern Progress using the spotlight staff person in a news story, but they are not interested unless we pay for an ad.

Old Business

At the March Staff Council meeting, several changes were proposed to the Staff Council Bylaws.  Motions were made, seconded and agreed upon unanimously to accept all changes as proposed.  A copy of the recommended changes is attached and is a part of the March Minutes.  The recommended new Bylaws will be sent to the Secretary of the Board of Regents for submission to the Board of Regents.

The Board of Regents with one minor addition accepted the Staff Emeritus proposal.  A copy of the final policy is attached to these Minutes.

New Business

Chair Laird reported that a design will be selected and staff council pins will be ordered.

Chair Laird reported that Donna Lazzara has resigned from the Staff Council due to personal reasons.  We will begin the process of electing a new staff council representative for this area.


Special Guest Gary Barksdale
As some staff council members had received questions regarding the process for distributing the equity funds, Mr. Gary Barksdale, Director of Human Resources, was invited to the meeting to explain the process to the Council members.  In attendance with Mr. Barksdale were Ms. Virginia Underwood, Chief of Staff, and Ms. Cheryl Harris, University Counsel.

Mr. Barksdale explained the background for the beginning of the process back in 2001.  A Buck study was conducted in an attempt to help attract and retain quality faculty and staff.  As the Buck study was a one-time analysis, the data is already dated requiring Human Resources to use other methods to determine job duties.  They currently use the DACUM process to allow those with similar positions to come to a consensus of what job duties they perform.  This information is then shared and verified by supervisor.  Human Resources also performs job evaluations to determine measurable traits within a job description such as decision-making, education, consequences if a mistake is made, etc. to help place job titles into a pay scale relevant to the local market.

Salary ranges are determined based upon job duties and responsibilities also allowing for length of time in the position.  Equity is then provided, as funds are made available.  

He explained this is an ongoing process, which will allow Human Resources to reevaluate positions every third year.  The long-term goal of this process is to allow supervisors to use job descriptions for performance evaluations.

The University’s goal is to have all positions with a salary based on 90% of the median of the market with a cap of 100% of market taking into consideration a service factor.  Mr. Barksdale also explained that not every job on campus is below market.

He also advised there is an appeal process through the supervisor if a person feels their job description is incomplete.

Adjournment

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 12:06 p.m.

Respectfully submitted.

Beverly G. Burrus

Secretary/Treasurer
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